

Padasalai⁹S Telegram Groups!

(தலைப்பிற்கு கீழே உள்ள லிங்கை கிளிக் செய்து குழுவில் இணையவும்!)

- Padasalai's NEWS Group https://t.me/joinchat/NIfCqVRBNj9hhV4wu6_NqA
- Padasalai's Channel Group https://t.me/padasalaichannel
- Lesson Plan Group https://t.me/joinchat/NIfCqVWwo5iL-21gpzrXLw
- 12th Standard Group https://t.me/Padasalai 12th
- 11th Standard Group https://t.me/Padasalai_11th
- 10th Standard Group https://t.me/Padasalai_10th
- 9th Standard Group https://t.me/Padasalai 9th
- 6th to 8th Standard Group https://t.me/Padasalai_6to8
- 1st to 5th Standard Group https://t.me/Padasalai_1to5
- TET Group https://t.me/Padasalai_TET
- PGTRB Group https://t.me/Padasalai_PGTRB
- TNPSC Group https://t.me/Padasalai_TNPSC

Class x model question paper 2019 - 2020 English (unit 6)

Time allowed:15 minutes + 2.30 hours

maximum marks: 100

Instructions:

- 1. Check the question paper for fairness of printing if there any lack of printing If there is any lack of fairness inform the hall supervisor immediately.
- 2. Use blue or black ink to write or underline.

Part - 1

I. All the questions

14 x 1 = 14

II. choose the most suitable answer and write the code with corresponding answer

Choose the appropriate synonyms for the italicized words

- 1. The language and culture of the Germans.
 - a) Elevation b)rudeness c) grace d) kindness
- 2. Your parents were not anxious enough to have learn
 - a) Composure b) belief c)trouble d) trust
- 3. it was in honour of this lesson
 - a) fame b) stigma c) doubt d) blame

Choose the appropriate antonyms for the italicized words

- 4. I remember it ,that last lesson
 - a) Flash b) recall c) lose d) hearten
- 5. The hopvile that he had planted himself twined.
 - a) foresee b) envision c) wait d) doubt
- **6.** He stopped and teamed his head against the wall
 - a) lank b) think c) bony d) wiry
- 7. Choose the correct plural form of **formula** from the following
 - a) formulas b) formulea c) formulae
- 8. Form the derivative by adding the right prefix to the word urban
 - a) in b) ly c) sub d) mis
- **9.** Choose the correct expansion of the abbreviation **sim**
 - a) Sensory identy module
 - b) Subscribers identification module
 - c) School identification module
 - d) Smart iphone module
- **10.** Complete the following sentence with the most appropriate phrasal verb given below I don't _____wait easily
 - a) Put up b) put with c) put on d) put out
- 11. Choose the suitable option to pair with the word snow to form a compound word
 - a) bus b) fall c) side d) stream
- **12.** Fill in the blank with most appropriate preposition given below

Punith received a letter . a	<i>)</i> U	ıy ı	D)	from	C)	/ III (u)	aı
------------------------------	------------	------	----	------	----	---------	----	----

Page | 1

S. Mohan BT (English) 8675744747 Thiru. Vi Ka High School, Panickampatti

13. Complete the following sentences using the most appropriate tense form of the given below The post man _____every day at 11 a.m . a) came b) comes c) coming d) to come **14.** Choose the most appropriate linker from the given four alternatives. You can have a coffee _____ a tea but not both a) but b) and so c) or d) untill Part - ii $10 \times 2 = 20$ Section - I Answer any three of the following question in a sentence or two $3 \times 2 = 6$ **15.** What was franz sorry for? **16.** How many years had M.hamel been in the village? **17.** Why did Mr. Hamel say it was the last French lesson? **18.** What kind of news was usually put up on the bulletin board? Section - II Read the following sets of poetic lines and answer any three of the following 3x 2 = 619. Let us remember, whenever we are told To hate our brothers, it is ourselves a) Who cells as to hate our brothers? b) What happens when we hate our brothers? **20.** It is the human earth that we defile Our hells of fire and dust outrage the innocence

- a) What outrages the innocence?
- b) Who are not foreign?
- 21. Remember they have eyes like ours that wake

Or sleep, and strength that can be won

- a) Who have eyes like ours?
- b) What can be won by love?
- **22.** Remember, no men are strange, no countries foreign

Beneath all uniform, beneath all uniform?

- a) What is found beneath all uniforms?
- b) What is the same for everyone of us?.

Section - III

 $3 \times 2 = 6$

Answer any three of the following

23. Rewrite the following sentence to the other voice

Ravi brings the parents to the temple today.

24. Rewrite using indirect speech

Maya said to me, "I am going to joining the dance now".

25. Punctuate the following sentence

will no one come mother mother

26. Transform the following sentence

Walk carefully lest you should fall down.

- 27. Re arrange the words in the correct order to make meaningful sentences.
 - a) his / to / parents / they / peter / home / carried
 - b) great / side / of / the / wall / the

Section - iv

Answer the following question.

 $1 \times 2 = 2$

28. A strange wants to visit the temple. Write the steps to guide him to reach his destination.

Part-iii



Answer any two of the following in utmost 10 lines:

2 x 5 = 10

- 29. Explain this with reference to the French language and hamel?
- **30.** Give an account of the last day of M. Hamel in school.
- 31. What changes did the order from Berlin cause in school that day?
- **32.** How did Franz's feelings about M.Hamel and school change?.

Section II

Answer any one two of the following in utmost 10 lines

 $2 \times 5 = 10$

- 33. What is the central theme of the poem 'no men are foreign'?
- **34.** The poem 'no men foreign' has a greater relevance in today's world. Elucidate.
- 35. Read the following stanza and answer the question given below

Remember, no men are strange, no countries foreign

Beneath all uniforms, a single body breathes

Like ours: the land our brothers walk upon

Is earth like this, in which we all shall lie?

- a) Pick out the rhyming word?
- b) Pick out the rhyming scheme?
- c) What is the figure of speech?
- d) Pick out the alliterated?

36. Paraphrase the following stanza

It is human earth that we defile.

Our hells of fire and dust outrage the innocence

Of air that is everywhere our own,

Remember, no men are foreign, and no countries strange

Section iii

 $1 \times 5 = 5$

Answer any one of the following

37. Rearrange the following sentences in coherent order

- 1. On his return, he saw a hole in the dike.
- 2. Next morning, a man going to work found peter in the dikes
- 3. Peter saved his land and people
- 4. He became the hero of Holland
- 5. Dikes save Holland from the North Sea.

38. Read the following passage and answer the question that follow.

Holland is a country where much of the land lies below sea level. Only great walls called dikes keep the North Sea from rushing in and flooding the land. For centuries the people of Holland have worked to keep the walls strong so that their country will be safe and dry. Even the little children know the dikes must be watched every moment, and that a hole no longer than your finger can be a very dangerous thing. Many years ago there lived in Holland a boy named peter. Peter's father was one of the men who tended the gates in the dikes, Called sluices. He opened and closed the sluices so that ships could pass out of Holland's canals into the great sea

- a) Where does much of the land of Holland lie?
- b) What are the great walls called?
- c) What prevents the North Sea from rushing in and flooding the land?
- d) Where do the ships pass?

Section iv

Answer any four of the following

 $4 \times 5 = 20$

39. Prepare an attractive advertisement using the hints given below.

Foot king foot wear - shoes, chapels - imported footwear - 20% discount - gents - ladies - kids

- 40. Write a letter to your headmaster requesting him to grant you leave for three days to attend your sister's marriage.
- **41.** You are amit / amita , head of the sports club in your school is participating in the national chess championship next month. Write a notice in not more than 50 words to students inviting them to participate.

42. Look at the following picture and express your views on it in above five sentences.



43. Make notes or write a summary of the following passage.

A child's first teacher is the mother but in our country no importance is given to the education of a girl child. It seems a wastage of money to most of the parents. We must understand that if we educate a man, we educate an individual but if we educate a woman, we educate a entire family. Education is beneficial for the female herself and her family. An educate girl can take decision with an open mind and can fight against all social evils like child marriage, female infanticide, dowry, domestic violence. It is a fact that educated mothers will always impact education to their daughters because they know that there is no difference in the learning ability or interest between a boy and a girl.

44. Identify and correct the errors in the following sentences

- a) My uncle is richest man in the village.
- b) Many people behaves rudely now a- a- days
- c) A American lives near my house.
- d) The dog fell along the river.
- e) Each of the cycles are damaged.

Section v

45. Quote from memory

 $1 \times 5 = 5$

Lets us.....we defile

Part iv

 $2 \times 8 = 16$

46. Write a paragraph of about 150 words by developing the following hints

a) my story – pen – initially in the shelf – showroom – little child – wrote homework – lessons – lost me in class – friend picked me up – his brother – filled me with ink – uncle – story writer – letters, stories, good ideas – mode of expression – fine proud – nice ideas conveyed through me – happy with my self.

Or

b) T.V. – modern invention – found in every home – almost all watch – amusement – world news – information about new products – cultural programmes – movies and mega serials advantage and disadvantages – children's studies affected – bad for eyes – however we know a lot of information.

47. a. Read the following paragraph and answer the question given below:

Once more he shouldered his burden and hastened down the path, through the shadows and the moon light, to the little hut in the valley. Beneath the kitchen floor was a walled closet for food, which was covered and hidden from view. There the son hid his mother, supplying her with everything she needed, continually watching and fearing she would be discovered. Time passed, and he was beginning to feel safe when again the governor sent forth heralds bearing an unreasonable order, seemingly as a boast of his power. His demand was that his subjects should present him with a rope of ashes.

- a) Where was the walled closet?
- b) Was it covered and hidden from views?
- c) Where did he hide his mother?
- d) What was that feared him?
- e) What did the governor demand for?

Or

b. Read the following poem and answer the question given below

The sun descending in the west,
The evening star does shine,
The birds are silent in their nest,
And I must seek for mine,
The moon, like a flower
In heaven's high bower
With silent delight,
Sits and smiles on the night

Paraphrase:

The time referred to here is andon the sky.are taking rest in their nest. The poet wants to the poet seemed to be silent and delightful like...........

Class x model question paper 2019 - 2020

English (unit 6)

Answer key

Synonyms-----1.a) elevation 2. C) trouble 3. A) fame

Antonyms-----4. C) lose 5. D) doubt 6. B) thick

Plural form----7. C) formulae

Suffix-----8.c) sub

Abbreviation----9. A) Subscribers identification module

Phrasal verb-----10. C) put on

Compound word- 11. B) fall

Proposition----- 12. B) from

Tense form-----13. A) comes

Linker -----14. c) or

Question answer

15. - 18 Verify the guide

Comprehension

19.a) our leaders b) we hate our selves 20.a) our hells of fire and dust B) people of other countries

21. A) the from the other countries b) the strength of men 22. a) a person b) the air we breathe and the land we walk and lie

Voice -----23. The parents are brought by ravi to the temple.

Speech-----24. Maya told me that she was going to joining the dance.

Punctuate: 25. Verify the guide

Simple sentence 26. If you don't walk carefully, you will fall down

Rearrange the word: 27. A) they carried peter home to his parents b) the side of the great wall.

Verify the guide

28: road map: 29 – 32: paragraph 33-34: poem paragraph 35: appreciation= ans: a) no rhyming word b) abcd c) simile d) beneath, body, breathes

36: paraphrase stanza 37: coherent order =ans:2,3,4,5,1 38: passage 39: advertisement

40: letter writing 41: notice writing 42: picture comprehension 43: make notes

44: error: a) My uncle is the richest man in the village.

- b) Many people behaves rudely now a- a- days
- c) A An American lives near my house.
- d) The dog fell along into the river.
- e) Each of the cycles are is damaged.

45: memory poem 46: develop hints 47: read the following paragraph

S.Mohan BT (English) 8675744747 T.V.K high school Panickampatti